
Once again, our Public Health Officer makes preemptive decisions to shut down the livelihood of our 
citizens without anything she says coming to fruition. She stated she was closing down salons because 
we were going to be put on the California watch list. It has been 3 weeks since she has said that and we 
still are not on the list. One would think she would wait until she actually needed to shut down 
businesses but through this entire thing, has only shown she does not care about those people. The part 
that I truly don’t understand is how, as our Board of Supervisors, you are not questioning these 
decisions at all. You are not standing up for your constituents when someone shuts down a business 
that has had zero cases caused by their business being open but allows other businesses with far more 
people in them daily with far more contact between multiple people (both employees and customers) to 
remain open. We just keep getting fed numbers, but when multiple people have asked for a breakdown 
of positive tests in which the people have shown no symptoms whatsoever vs. people who have actually 
been sick, we get ignored. There is way too much fear mongering and control vs actually caring about 
this community and the health of it as a whole. One person, Dr. Doohan, has had free reign to control 
this community and hold it hostage without even being questioned by you, our governing board. It’s 
way past time for you to stand up for us and make her explain why she shut down businesses three 
weeks ago without cause and just now put out another public health notice knowing we STILL are not on 
any watch list continuing to keep these businesses shut down.  
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